VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
April 12, 2021


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 4, 2021 Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2021 Local Law #1 of 2021 Public Hearing was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2021 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 18, 2021 Budget Work Session was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Daoust abstained. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 25, 2021 Budget Work Session was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Hanse abstained. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from the Coxsackie-Athens Ecumenical Clergy Council Association requesting to hold a CROPWALK on Sunday, May 2nd from 2 p.m.-5 p.m., with the assistance of a police escort. 

A letter was received from the Capital Bicycle Racing Club requesting approval and assistance to hold the annual Brinkerhoff races on Saturday, June 5th and Saturday, June 19th.

A letter was received from EPA on hazardous materials (chemicals) that were removed from the Wastewater Plant as part of the upgrade. 

A letter was received from NYS Retirement on the review of reporting of the Chief of Police.

A letter was received from Elizabeth Stiteler regarding water bill and request for waiving of late fee, due to not getting a previous bill in the mail. 

A letter was received from New York Government Finance Officers’ Association announcing that Amanda Quinlivan has graduated from the Foundations level of the professional development program. 

A letter was received from Victor Luccio asking for waiving of water/sewer late fees. 

A letter was received from Pat Florak of the Water Department resigning his position effective June 1st, 2021 for purposes of retirement. 

Correspondence Sent

The Annual Water Quality Report was sent to NYS DOH-Oneonta office. 
A letter was sent from Delaware Engineering to NYS DEC regarding the Christmas Day flooding event and plan of action. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Elizabeth Stiteler, of 3 Lawrence Avenue, asking to waive the late fee in the amount of $ 140.52 on her water and sewer bill, due to the fact that she did not receive the previous bill in the mail, was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to deny the request received from Victor Luccio, of 179 Mansion Street, asking to waive the late fees in the amount of $ 663.73 on his water and sewer account was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding’s for a 1-year extension on salary schedules for NYS Teamsters (DPW Union), Council 82 (Police Dept. Union) and UPSEU (Water & Wastewater Union) was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from the Coxsackie-Athens Ecumenical Clergy Council Association to hold a CROPWALK on Sunday, May 2nd from 2 p.m.-5 p.m., with the assistance of a police escort was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from the Capital Bicycle Racing Club to hold the annual Brinkerhoff races on Saturday, June 5th and Saturday, June 19th, with police assistance was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the agreement received from Maser Consulting for inspection and development of an Inspection and Maintenance Plan for both water dams totaling $ 15,600.00, per recommendation from Delaware Engineering was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve appointing Shawn Burdick as Fire Chief, Dominic Yannazzone as 1st Assistant Fire Chief, and Stephen Salluce as 2nd Assistant Fire Chief was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve William Mirando and Thomas Moore as Fire Captains, and Christopher Grey, Eric Hotaling and Barry Rausch, Jr. as Fire Lieutenants was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve accepting the resignation received from Patrick Florak of the Water Department, effective June 1st, 2021, for the purposes of retirement was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from Heather Hotaling, of 50 Van Dyck Street, asking for a 6-month payment plan to pay off her water/sewer account balance in the amount of $1,078.05, due to the fact that the bill was being sent to the wrong address, was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the quote from Vince Schettini for two new McQuade Park signs for $1,895.00 was tabled for further discussion. 

A motion to approve the water/sewer adjustments from March 1-31, 2021 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 719-782 totaling $144,988.12; Water Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 337-382 totaling $ 96,379.68; Sewer Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 278-320 totaling $ 83,435.66; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 43-45 totaling $ 453,369.07 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

Public Comment Period 

No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Irwin and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

